
  

  

Thursday, July 17, 2008 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Human Resources Directors 

FROM: Angela Bailey, Deputy Associate Director 

Subject: Renamed Occupational Series 

The U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) is pleased to issue the renamed Workforce 
Research and Analysis Series, 0140, series definition and the Workforce Development Series, 
0142, classification standard. The word “manpower” has been removed from these two 
occupations and all other criteria remains unchanged. The series definition and the classification 
standard are now consistent with the Workforce Investment Act. Changes to the Handbook of 
Occupational Groups and Families and other documents will be made accordingly. 

If you have questions about this classification standard, please contact your Human Capital 
Officer. 
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